
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 4 August 2022 10:01 AM 
To: Ashley Sherr <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; Emma Gruschka 
<Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au>; AED Legal <aedlegal@aed.org.au>; Mary Walsh 
<marywalsh6@bigpond.com>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Peter Cummins 
<peter.cummins@catholiccare.org>; Illy Rogers <illy.rogers@catholiccare.org>; Sunil Kemppi 
<skemppi@actu.org.au>; Ben Redford <ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; 
Nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; Claudia Simmons 
<Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>; 'Kirrily Boulton' <Kirrily.Boulton@endeavour.com.au>; 
'Kerrie Langford' <Kerrie.Langford@nds.org.au>; Chris Christodoulou <chrisc@greenacres.net.au> 
Subject: AM2014/286 - SES Award - Correspondence from the Full Bench re Our Voice witnesses 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear Parties, 
 
In respect of the 14 witness statements filed by Our Voice Australia on 22 July 2022, the Full Bench 
has determined that it would not be assisted by cross-examination of these witnesses as to the 
matters identified in the correspondence of the AED Legal Centre of 3 August 2022. Accordingly, 
cross-examination of these witnesses will not be permitted and the witnesses are not required to 
attend the hearing. The 14 witness statements will be admitted into evidence, subject to any 
submission which any party wishes to make about their form, weight, probative value or relevance. 
 
Kind regards, 
Caroline 
 
Caroline Beasley 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
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